IPT UK Network Meeting

Minutes 4th November 2004

Attended: Roslyn Law, Anthony Bateman, Helen Birchall, Lesley McGrain, Lesley Meadows, Chris Langham, Lorna Champion, Matthais Schwannauer, Lee Brosan, Mark Banber, Helen Maplestone, Julia Maleki, Sandra Scott, Sandra Johnson, Maureen O’Brien, Kosse Jonker 
Apologies: Sandra Lemur; Sam Cox; Dr Chris Freeman; Dr Catherine Cheshire

Agenda


1. Previous minutes 

2. Service Users page/section on website (Roslyn)

3. IPT-UK Logo (Roslyn)

4. Treasurer (Roslyn)

5. Feedback from Pittsburgh (Roslyn)

6. Accreditation Update (Roslyn)

7. Availability of Supervision post training (Anthony)

8. Regional Representatives (Roslyn)

9. IPT Modules/ University qualifications (Sandra)

10. IPT Europe Conference January 2006

11. Website Update

12. Supervising external therapists to supervisory standard - time and cost.

13. Financial statement for conference

Linda Cullen was introduced as the new IPT-UK administrator.

1. Previous Minutes
Several members did not receive the minutes from the last meeting although they

had been circulated by e-mail. Roslyn has been experiencing problems with several of the e-mail addresses in particular from Leicester. Roslyn will speak to Robin with regards to publishing future minutes on password protected page on web-site.

Lee was looking into the possibly of presenting at the BABCP, she had little success in taking this forward she spoke with Philip Tauter (Scientific Organizer) who was only able to give minimal information stating that any synopsis would have to put together by the end of January 2005. Lee said she felt it was important that IPT was promoted to a wider audience of therapists. 

Matthias suggested that anything put forward needed to be a mix of evidence base and conceptual/theoretical material.

Several suggestions for topics were put forward:

Adolescents – Matthias

PTSD with Emergency Services – Roslyn

IPT versus CBT trial – Roslyn

25 Depressed Patients Review– Helen

This to be raised at Conference tomorrow, following which Lee will draft something to send to Philip Taunter.

Roslyn expressed concern at the lack of nursing representatives in IPT and Helen Maplestone suggested that perhaps something should be presented at The Mental Health Nursing Association Conference. Helen suggested that perhaps this could take the form of an Introductory Workshop with additional information on courses being presented.

2. Service Users pages / section on web-site

Service users were noted to use the web page on occasion and have commented that the information is not very accessible.  Having a service users’ page on the current IPT-UK website was discussed and agreed. This will contain commonly asked questions on IPT and answers. Any copies of patient’s information handouts should be sent to Roslyn for inclusion at iptuk@hotmail.com.

3. IPT – UK Logo

Having an IPT-UK logo to establish a paper identity was discussed and the idea agreed in principle. Linda circulated very basic ideas for logos but a group preference was expressed for a simple logo including representations of people. Chris Langham agreed to take this forward and feedback to the network.

4. Treasurer

Liz Martin has resigned as treasurer.  Helen is the second signatory on the account, and recent geographical moves make it difficult to organize payment of invoices. Roslyn suggested transferring account to Edinburgh branch and Linda Cullen to become Treasurer and also a signatory. This was agreed as a practical solution.

The conference is expected to generate approximately £6000. Costs for venues and administration amount to approximately £2000 leaving an approximate balance of £4000 in account. Other than Web-site costs there are few expenses to be met. 

Suggestions made for use of money: 

To pay for speakers from the States for future meetings.

Travel costs for Linda to attend IPT-UK network meetings.

Subsidizing conferences to allow people to attend.

Initial approval was only given to IPT-UK travel costs for Linda and maintaining the website and Roslyn agreed to clarify the cost implications of this.

5. Feedback from Pittsburgh

Roslyn and the Leicester group feedback that the general response to the conference was good, with an interesting mix of speakers and attendees. The conference is now to be held on a two yearly basis and will be hosted again in Pittsburgh. There is now a question mark over continuing to attach the annual ISIPT meeting to the APA and there has been a proposal to attach to other psychotherapy conferences in order to reach a wider audience. No final decision has been made by ISIPT.

6. Accreditation Update

Accreditation standards were discussed and clarified.  According to published IPT-UK standards:

Therapist accreditation requires 2 cases on model then 8 additional cases for trainer/supervisor accreditation, with a minimal requirement of 3 / 4 tapes to be reviewed and a minimum of 12 sessions discussed for each case.

Level D supervision is required for 1st 2 cases. 

Level B peer supervision is acceptable for the remaining 8 cases, but should continue to involve mutual tape review.  Training timetable should be submitted to a level D supervisor for approval and final accreditation.

Level D supervisors can sign certificate to accredit new IPT therapists and supervisors. 

Standardized certificates exist and are used by some groups but not all. It was agreed to circulate these certificates for wider use.

The network requires clarification on this and will receive guidelines in their packs tomorrow.

Roslyn asked for details from all level D accreditations.

7. Availability of Supervision Post Training 

The limited availability of IPT supervisors was discussed.  It was agreed that the idea of level B’s supervising each other should be promoted to facilitate the development of an IPT supervisors group.

8. Regional Representatives

As Liz has withdrawn from the network and Helen has moved form Leicester, the North East and The Midlands are currently without representatives. Lesley McGrain agreed to provide representation for the Midlands. There was debate over the North East representative and it was agreed that anyone with further information should feed this back to Roslyn.

9. IPT Modules / University Qualifications

Sandra Stock has been asked by Liverpool University to put a module together and has developed a post graduate certificate skills module.

10. IPT European Conference January 2006

The conference is provisionally planned to take place in January 2006. Lisa Schramm has drawn up a provisional program and Roslyn, Kosse (Netherlands) and Tore (Norway) are on the organizing committee with her. Frieberg has been discussed as a venue as it will be less expensive but concern was expressed due to travel difficulties. There was a strong preference for Berlin or another city easy to travel to and it was agreed that this would be fed back to the German group.

11. Web-site update

Roslyn will speak to Robin regarding updates required.

12 & 13 Already covered in previous discussions.

14. Self Help

There was a discussion on whether IPT self help has been evaluated. Myrna’s patient book was discussed but is not widely available, is expensive and did not seem to cover all requirements.  Anthony suggested that someone carry out a literature search.  Any updates on this will be posted on the Web-site. 

Date and Venue of next meeting: Gloucestershire, April 2005






Facilitator: Julia Maleki

